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PUBLIC NOTICE: MOVEMENT OF TRANSIT TRUCKS IN LINE WITH THE 
ONGOING ROADWORKS AT THE MBUDZI ROUNDABOUT ALONG THE 

HARARE- MASVINGO ROAD 
 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) wishes to inform all its valued stakeholders, in particular, 
transporters, importers and exporters that in line with General Notice 1173 of 27 May 2022, 
published in the Government Gazette, Vol. XCX, No. 58  which effected the closure of 
portions of the Harare- Masvingo Road, Chitungwiza Road and High Glen Road, all feeding 
into Mbudzi Roundabout, in Harare, all transit traffic shall be expected to follow the alternative and 
gazetted routes to give way to the ongoing roadworks at the Mbudzi Roundabout.  
 
In conformity with this directive, the Authority has made the necessary administrative arrangements and 
re-configuration of the Electronic Cargo Tracking System to include the alternative routes specified in the 

notice, as routes that may be used by transit traffic. Stakeholders are reminded that all other provisions of SI 
124 of 2021 [ Customs and Excise (Ports of Entry and Routes) (Amendment) Order, 2021] as amended, 
remain applicable, including the penal provisions therein. 
   
Stakeholders are advised to get in touch with the following officials for assistance: 

1. ECTS Control Room 0242 730562 

2. Mr. L Mubingi (ECTS Reactions Manager) 0712 606 283       

3. Mrs. V Masaya (ECTS Control Room Manager) 0712 837 027  

4. Mr. J Rundogo (Manager Transit Compliance) 0712 618 863 

5. Mr. D Chinembiri (ECTS Reactions Supervisor) 0712 457 856   

6. Mr. A Mupfumira (ECTS Control Room Supervisor) 0712 837 029  

7. Mrs. M Mutemera (Transit Compliance Supervisor) 0712 909 765 

OR send an email to: ECTSControlRoomCommandCentre@zimra.co.zw 
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